
Please be advised that pursuant to the orders of Governor John Bel Edwards and the 

Supreme Court of the State of Louisiana, the Civil District Court for the Parish of 

Orleans is closed, effective Monday, March 16, 2020, until Monday, May 4, 2020.  

The only matters being heard by Division “H” during the closure are emergency 

proceedings.  Non-emergency hearings, trials, conferences or other matters requiring 

an appearance, set during this closure, are being continued without date.  If you need 

to schedule an emergency hearing during this closure please send an email to 

DivisionH@orleanscdc.com.  Please include the case name and number, the names 

of all parties, the names of the attorneys for the parties, telephone numbers for the 

parties and/or their attorneys, and indicate what emergency matter needs to be 

scheduled.  The division will respond to each email to set a scheduling conference, 

a status conference and/or to set a hearing.  The Court may conduct matters by Zoom 

video conferencing.  Your continued patience and cooperation under these 

unprecedented circumstances are greatly appreciated.  Please continue to monitor 

this website, the Division “H” outgoing voice message (504-407-0270) and local 

media for updates regarding the Court’s closure.   
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